City of Woodland Hills

City Council Meeting 

August 23, 2016

CITY COUNCIL MEETING

Mayor Lauritzen called to order the City Council meeting at 6:34 p.m. 

Notice of time, place and agenda were posted at the City Information Bulletin Board located at 200 South Woodland Hills Drive and the Woodland Hills City Center.  Members of the local press were notified.  Those present for the meeting were Council Members Kari Malkovich, Lawrence Henry, Wendy Pray and Dorel Kynaston. 
Council Member Pray led the Pledge of Allegiance and Council Member Kynaston the invocation. 

PUBLIC COMMENT

No public comment was heard. 

BUSINESS and DISCUSSION
· Resolution 2016-07 Amending the City Fee Schedule
Mayor Lauritzen reviewed the changes in the proposed amended fee schedule.  The changes include an increase in the amount charged to rent the City Pavilion and City Center.  The current fee does not even cover the cost of supplies and utilities.  The cost to have a recycling can was also included in the proposed amended fee schedule as well as a fee to annex property into the City. 

Council Member Pray encouraged City staff to look into taking payments in the office via credit cards. 
Council Member Malkovich MOVED to approve Resolution 2016-07.  Council Member Pray seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously with a roll call vote. 
· Update on City Park
Mayor Lauritzen asked Mike Lauritzen to provide the Council with an update. 
Mr. Lauritzen informed the Council that an area has been dug out close to the pavilion that will allow individuals to drive down to the pavilion and unload supplies they might be using for their event.  Cameras will be installed that will enable the City to have a view of not only the pavilion but also the playground and the mountain. 

Mayor Lauritzen indicated that the City will be getting some additional poles from SESD that will be laid blocking off areas where the City would like to discourage individuals from driving. 

· Update on Fiber
Mayor Lauritzen reported that the initial engineering has been done.  He met with Century Link and made some recommendations that would allow the design to be more generic and not cater to one provider.  The engineering cost came in under the allotted budget of $15,000. 

Public Works Supervisor Corbett Stephens asked how many spare conduits the Council would like to see run.  Additional conduit lines run approximately $150,000 and Century Link is recommending a minimum of three as it is best to not have providers share the same conduit. 
Mayor Lauritzen agreed to call the Century Link Representative and discuss how best to proceed. 

Council Member Malkovich was curious about the time line for going out to bid. 

Mayor Lauritzen hoped to have it go out to bid in the next month. 

· Update on Sewer
Resident Glenn Anderson had several questions for the Council concerning sewer.  

Corbett will not start if cannot finish this year


Corbett instead of dip will build up the road 12 feet so not to have to install any lift stations. 

Ottley questioned if installing sewer would be less expensive than septic. 

Mayor not up to the City need to as a community get away from septic tanks due to EPA standards. 

Corbett County only enforces EPA regulations. 

Mayor everything is pointing towards the need to have cities move actively away from septic tanks. 

Ottley believe in the estimates are correct there is no need to mandate anyone to hook up to or install septic.  

Mayor proposal is not obligate to connect until the EPA mandates. 

Ottley creating a liability for the City. 

Mayor the money is coming from the water fund but could bond for it. 

Glenn Anderson cost of 11k to home or to just stubbed to the street. 

Corbett 11,000 to the street and not to the home. 

Mayor proposal is not to obligate individuals to connect unless they are building or doing a major reconnect. 

Fowlke City proposal not have an obligation if live on Loafer. 

Mayor the only thing cannot guarantee what the EPA may mandate years down the road. The challenge is it at some point it will potential benefit everyone. The City is trying to help those that could benefit from it immediately while not obligating current homeowners who have a septic system in place. 

Question on where does sewer go

Mayor and agreement with Payson.  Payson is on contract to take care of and maintain the system. 

Kathy Anderson why are the developers not paying for the improvements.  
Berger incentive to existing homeowners to connect to sewer because he feels that it will be mandated at some point. 

Berger quarter of the proposed would come from the road fund 

Mayor thanked the residents for coming and he would like to over the next few week put together an agreement that would be circulated to the individuals that may be affected.  

· Woodland Hills Day Update
Council Member Malkovich mentioned she is still looking for volunteers.  Woodland Hills Days is scheduled to be held on September 9th and 10th.  On Friday evening there will be a dinner and dance followed by a movie. Activities on Saturday morning include a breakfast, bounce houses for the kids followed by tailgate party and showing of the BYU vs Utah football game in the evening. 
· Council Updates
Council Member Henry introduced Timothy Lambert.  

Timothy Lambert is asking for Council’s approval to install 3 benches at the City Park for his Eagle Project.  He plans to raise the funds, purchase and install the benches. 
Council Member Malkovich would like him to work with Mike Lauritzen concerning the placement and to have the City Public Works Director supervise the installation. 

Council Member Malkovich MOVED to approve the Eagle Project conditional on Timothy working with Mike Lauritzen on the materials and the placement of the benches and the City Public Works Director on the installation. Council Member Henry seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Council Member Pray reported that the construction of the new building is coming long.  The District had a minor setback with who would be paying for new radios. The District has chosen to go with the same system that Salt Lake City is using.   
Council Member Malkovich reported that the Utah Lake Commission has been in the news quite a bit this summer.  The Health Department controls whether or not the Lake can remain open based on the algae and the possibility of toxins.  The Lake is currently closed but hopes to reopen shortly.   

Council Member Kynaston reported that there are funds available through CWPP to clear the City right of way and easements. The Chief meet with a fire truck vendor and they are working on specs for a new engine.  A date needs to be set to hold a Public Safety meeting with a number of items on the agenda including a residents request for the City to install a Dead End sign at the intersection of Deep Forest Circle and Eaglenest.  
· Emergency Procedures Discussion
Council Member Pray reported that she recently attended a Neighborhood Block Captain Meeting that was organized thru the LDS Wards in the City.  She suggested that the Council consider assigning a Council Member to each of the LDS Wards in the City to help answer any questions they may have on what is the City’s procedure when it comes to an emergency.  
Council discussed which Council Member would be assigned to the three Wards.  Council Member Pray will attend the Woodland Hills Ward Meetings, Council Member Kynaston will attend the Mount Loafer Ward Meetings and Council Member Henry will attend the Maple Canyon Meetings. 

The Council plans to discuss at the next City Council meeting next meeting  a date to meet with all the Neighborhood Block Captains.
ADJOURN

Council Member Malkovich MOVED to ADJOURN at 8:50.  Council Member Henry seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously. 

______________________________________

Jody Stones, City Recorder
